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OPERATIONS COUNCIL

MONDAY, AUGUST 24, 2009
9:00 A.M. - ROOM #AA-216

MINUTES
PRESENT:
Carol Maga (Chair), Richard Akers, Benny Barnes, Terence Elliott, Donna Floyd, Frank Hernandez, Ryan Huddleston, Bruce King, Jose Oliveira, Darlene Poe
ABSENT:
James Eyestone

I.  Student Locker Policy
Everyone was referred to the locker policy that was approved at Operations Council last semester and sent to College Council, where it was rejected by the students.  The students did not like No. 6, which stated that lockers may be opened, checked and emptied or contents confiscated.  They wanted a legal opinion.  Carol Maga consulted with the district’s attorney.  Everyone was referred to the e-mail from the attorney, Marleen Sacks.  The students wanted to know if the college has the legal right to go into students’ lockers and it appears that it does.    

The attorney is suggesting we might have students sign a form when they are assigned a locker.  No. 2 of the policy states that students shall not store knives in lockers, but the culinary arts students store their knives in their lockers.  
Now that there is a legal opinion, Carol asked if we want to say more in the policy than what was previously submitted to College Council.  Frank Hernandez felt the policy doesn’t need to change.  Richard Akers chaired the College Council meeting where this was discussed and the students felt it was an invasion of privacy.  He said it is clear that students don’t have a right to privacy concerning lockers and the policy can remain as is.  Carol suggested removing “When there is concern that lockers are being used inappropriately” from No. 6, but add “at the discretion of the college” at the end of the sentence.  Some felt that the language in No. 6 should be tightened up a bit.  It should also be made clear to the departments or programs that the students must sign an agreement before being assigned a locker.  

There was then a discussion about suggesting students sign an agreement.  Some felt the agreement was a little strong, but whatever the contract is, it should be consistent throughout the college. The following suggestions were made:
· Eliminate No. 5.
· Carol thought Nos. 3 and 4 were similar.
· Richard mentioned that No. 2 should just say weapons, so that culinary arts students could still store their knives.  Carol asked if everything else in No. 2 should remain and it was felt “knives, guns, ammunition, explosives” should be removed to just say, “weapons of any kind” and the rest of the sentence could remain.  
· No. 1 is okay as is.
· Bruce King thought “in its sole and unfettered discretion” should be changed or removed in No. 3.   
· No. 4 should be deleted.

· No. 5 should be deleted. 

The discussion returned to the locker policy and some changes were made.  No. 3 should become No. 1, No. 5 should have both an a. and a b. and No. 6 should be revised.  
Plan of Action
A revised Locker Policy and student contract will be brought back to the next meeting.

II.  Cement Planters
Bruce King and Jose Oliveira have been discussing this and brought it to Operations Council.  When they did the paving around Library Drive the cement planters at the end of Castro Road right at the turn onto Library Drive near the bookstore were removed.  Bruce and Jose were asking the Council if the planters should be returned.  Richard said the planters are kind of a deterrent for people wanting to use Library Drive.  Bruce said the planters do cause problems for delivery trucks and Jose said the Fire Dept. has said there needs to be access for emergency vehicles.  
When asked, Bruce and Jose both said they would prefer that the planters not be returned.  Frank moved that the planters not be returned and no one objected.

III.  Other
A.  Shortcut Behind the HS-Building
Bruce said there is a shortcut to the PS-Building.  It is a dirt road up a steep hill and someone asked him about the safety of people using this shortcut.  It can be very slippery when wet.  The chair of the Safety Committee asked Bruce to block off the path.  Frank said it was a recognized path in the past and Bruce said there is still some asphalt there, but it is mainly an unpaved dirt path now.

Bruce said that if we are to continue letting people use that path, it needs to be cleaned up.  But it is still a steep dirt incline.  After discussion, it was felt it would be better to block the path off rather than risk someone slipping on the hill.

Plan of Action
Bruce will block the path off at the top and bottom.
B.  Police Aides in the Evening
Terence Elliott said Vern Cromartie has concerns about the police aides being out and about at night.  He has concerns about the female students.  The NSAS Division would like aides to be more available at night to escort students to the parking lots.  The aides are also locking the buildings about 9:30 p.m.  Some classes go until 10:00 or 10:30 p.m.  There are concerns that if people go to another building for some reason they won’t be able to get back inside their buildings.  The divisions are giving faculty keys to classrooms but faculty are not issued keys to buildings.  
Carol said the idea from past discussions was that only the police should be able to lock and unlock the buildings.  However, the police should notify a building if they are getting ready to lock it.  Jose said that his budget has shrunk considerably and it doesn’t allow him to staff any more police aides.  

Plan of Action
Jose said Police Services will try to keep aides here as long as possible.  They are not supposed to start locking buildings until 10:00 p.m.  He will remind the aides of this.

The meeting adjourned at 9:40 a.m.

Minutes Recorded by Mary Healy
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